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October 25, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a motion and report on combined sewer overflow (CSO) control project sequencing in response to Budget Ordinance 17476, Section 132, Proviso P1. The proviso required the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to analyze the advantages and disadvantages of accelerating one or more combined sewer overflow (CSO) control projects in an effort to initiate more projects while borrowing costs and interest rates are at historic lows.

In accordance with the proviso, WTD analyzed accelerating the Hanford #2-Lander St-King St-Kingdome (HLKK) CSO treatment plant project by seven years while keeping all the other planned CSO control project schedules the same. The project was selected because it is the most complex and costly of future planned CSO control projects and has the largest CSO volume. Because of these factors, the project serves to best illustrate the maximum impact of accelerating any single CSO control project. 
Quantitative metrics were used to rank public and environmental health factors in assessing HLKK acceleration. The analyses found that accelerating the HLKK project while keeping the other projects the same provided limited environmental benefit. The results confirm that the project sequencing that the Council approved as part of the County’s long-term CSO control plan through Ordinance 17413 is sound. 

The results of the analyses are detailed in the report. Highlights are as follows:

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Acceleration of the HLKK project would increase the project’s lifecycle costs 
by about $0.8 million per year for the life of the project. This means approximately 
$0.8 million worth of benefits per year would need to be identified for this alternative sequencing to be cost effective. During construction, this change could increase the monthly sewer rate by as much as $3.00.

· The HLKK received a lower priority than the other CSO projects based in the long-term CSO control plan because the receiving water at this location presents low environmental and public health risks relative to the other eight projects despite the volume of discharge and pollutant loading. 

· Based on the preliminary nature of the scopes and schedules for non-WTD construction projects and the apparent limited potential for construction coordination with the accelerated HLKK project, associated financial, regulatory, and other issues or benefits could not be clearly demonstrated at this time.

CSO control is an important element in achieving the King County Strategic Plan’s environmental sustainability goal to protect and restore water quality. Consistent with the energy and preparing for climate change goals of the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan, the development of the County’s long-term CSO control plan considered climate change impacts and projects to maximize the use of green stormwater infrastructure.

Given the extensive analyses required to comply with the proviso, this report required 975 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $145,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is $150.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion and report. The analyses summarized in this report confirm that the Council-approved CSO control project sequence is an optimal approach designed to ensure stable sewer rates while meeting CSO control obligations.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E.,Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4530, or pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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